DATE:

6/19/12

SUBJECT:

Building Committee Meeting Minutes

Present: Rhea Taylor, Jim Cleary, Peter Martel, Bruce Nixon

- Began the meeting with a review of the plans and accomplishments of this committee under the direction of Phil Germaine.
- According to an article in the Peterborough Newspaper, the Pierce School is available for voting this November. We do need confirmation on this.
- Town consolidation of resources (fire, police, etc). Discussion ensued around previous attempts to consolidate these services with Antrim. The majority believes the current structure and climate in Antrim is prohibitive to consolidation. Jim will continue to work this issue.
 - Discussion was also centered around the states prior plan to establish state run fire departments. The states fact-finding information relating to this may be available for us to review.
- I will contact Barry White for the results of his investigation of the various department space needs.
- VFW Usage:
 - Can the recreation department take advantage of the building?
 - Peter will speak with his Father to gather as much information about this building as possible.
- Historical status of the Town Hall and the VFW buildings.
 - o What is required to obtain National or State Historical Status?
 - o When is the best timing for Historical status?
- It is believed that Phil Germaine started to draft a layout of the Town Hall. Peter will contact Phil to see if a copy is available for us to review.
- We agreed to meet once a month, at least through the summer. The proposed dates are July 17 and August 24 at 7:15.